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FIELD INSPECTION NOTES OF DISTRICT FOREST
OFFICER, RANGAREDDY IN TUMMALUR RESERVE
FOREST ON 27.03.2022

| have inspected the proposed area for Access of Existing road from Srisatlam
highway to Lemoor village for transporting the farm produce to the market and daily
needs in Tummalur RF, along with the Forest Divisional Officer, Shamshabad and

concerned staff of Mankhal Range on 27.03.2022.

The proposed forest land situated in the Compt. Nos. 330 of Tumallur RF Mankhal
Range of Shamshabad Division of Rangareddy District with the density of 0.0 to 0.4.
The proposed road for diversion in length of 1079.70 mtrs and with a width of 9.00
mts passing through Tummalur Reserve Forests, there are 231 trees existing in the
proposed area and all the trees are enumerated. 1 have test checked the enumeration

list and found correct.

Further it is stated that the proposed road for diversion passing through the Tumulur
Reserve Forests biock of Mankhal Range of Shsmshabad Division, The Tumallur
Forest Block has already been protected with CPT with stabilized mound. During
enquiry with the staff, the fauna present in the area consists of mostly Wild Bores of
Schedule (111) animals of Wildlife (Protection) Act, 1972, which are not endangered.
The total area comes to 0.9717 Ha.






